
M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 

Purchasing #23-011 
February 2, 2023 

To: Gregory P. Harrison, City Manager 
 
Through: Carla R. Byrd, General Services Director 
 
From: Jeff English, Purchasing Agent 
 
Subject: Award Bid E-33-22 Kendall Lake Stormwater Improvements Project (Surtax 

Funded Project)  
  
 

Contract Need/Background 
 

Invitation to Bid (ITB) E-33-22 was issued to obtain bids to establish a contract to furnish and 
install a new complete stormwater collection system, reconstruction of the project roadways, 
swales, new landscape planting material, signage, and thermoplastic pavement markings 
located between NW 1st Ave (East boundary), NW 5th Terrace (West boundary), NW 21st 
Street (North boundary) and NW 16th Court (South boundary), in Pompano Beach, Florida. 
This work is required to improve surface water runoff and collection to provide safe passage 
of pedestrian and vehicular traffic throughout the area.  

In accordance with section F.2. b., of the ITB, Stanford Construction Company was deemed 
non-responsible for not having performed similar type work in complexity and value. Bid 
award is recommended to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder. Attached are the 
memorandum and the bid award recommendation form submitted by the Engineering 
Department, the bid tabulation, and solicitation document. 

 
Bidders List 

 
The Bidders List was created for companies/firms suggested by the requesting department, 
companies/firms that have responded to prior bids and companies/firms that have registered as 
bidders. 

 

Number of companies submitting bids ............................................................3 

Number of responsible companies submitting bids ........................................2 

Advertising 

 

The ITB was advertised in the Sun Sentinel, and notices were sent to bid notice agencies 
throughout the nation. The ITB was also posted on the City’s eBid System for download by 
interested companies/firms and sent to all registered bidders by email. 

 
Funding 

 
$1,868,311.15 of the project will be funded from budgeted funds in account 426-7569-538.65-12 
(Capital Project / Kendall Lakes), and $3,296,795.00 from Broward County surtax funds. 

 
Award Recommendation 

 
After reviewing the responses to the ITB with the Engineering Department, it is recommended an 
award for E-33-22 be made to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder, Man-Con, Incorporated, 
in the amount of $5,165,106.15 for its bid. 

 

Enclosures 
cc: file 


